ONEONTA CITY BOARD OF EDUCATION SPECIAL CALLED MEETING SEPTEMBER 12, 2022

The Oneonta City Board of Education met in a special called meeting September 12, 2022, at 5:30 p.m. in the Oneonta High School Library. Members present were Patrick Adams, President, Don Maples, Ricky Hicks, Sharon Breaseale, and Matthew Taylor.

AMENDMENT TO AGENDA AND AGENDA APPROVED:

Agenda item V.1.A. was amended to change the start date from September 13 to September 26, 2022. On a move from Mr. Maples and a second from Mr. Taylor, the board unanimously approved the amendment of agenda and the agenda.

COMMUNICATIONS:

CSFO Katie Bryant conducted the second budget hearing for FY 23.

SUPERINTENDENT RECOMMENDATIONS:

On a move from Mr. Hicks and a second from Mr. Taylor the board unanimously approved Superintendent Sosebee's recommendations 1A and 1B.

- 1. Personnel
 - A. Approved the employment of Katye Arnold as OHS Special Education Teacher effective September 26, 2022.
 - B. Approved the 2022-2023 salary schedule for the Career Coach position.

On a move from Mrs. Breaseale and a second from Mr. Taylor the board unanimously approved Superintendent Sosebee's recommendation 2.

2. Approved the 2022 2023 Capital Plan.

On a move from Mr. Hicks and a second from Mr. Maples the board unanimously approved Superintendent Smith's recommendation 3.

3. Approved the Budget for Fiscal Year 2023.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:

On a move from Mr. Maples and a second from Mr. Hicks, the board unanimously voted to move to executive session to discuss a student disciplinary issue and hearing.

RECONVENE TO REGULAR SESSION:

One a move from Mr. Hicks and a second from Mrs. Breaseale, the board unanimously voted to reconvene to regular session.

SUPERINTENDENT RECOMMENDATION:

Superintendent Sosebee made the recommendation the student discussed in executive session be placed in alternative placement during the 2022-2023 school year and no longer be allowed on campus or attend any school events on campus at home or away. On a move from Mr. Maples and a second from Mr. Taylor, the board unanimously approved Superintendent Sosebee's recommendation.

On a move from Mr. Hicks and a second from Mr. Taylor the meeting was adjourned.

SECRETARY

PRESIDENT